# THE QUARTERLY





#### **Dear LCBC Membership and Church Family**

Here is your annual giving statement. Included with that information for your taxes, we have sent important information about the events and ministries of the church for our members and attenders.

As you know, the Crisis Preparation and Sustainable Living Expo is February 10-11<sup>th</sup>. Our Missions committee is preparing to share the Gospel with all who attend this outreach and community service event.

You will be hearing about a new outreach strategy for LCBC very soon. Your household can become an outreach center through the Bless Every Home website. This is an amazing tool that God has provided so that members of the church can see who their neighbors are and make plans to bring the Gospel to their very own community. It is easy and inspirational, so we hope that everyone in our church family will sign up. Sharing the Gospel is our mission and is the foundation of all that we do.

### Children & Music

#### Wednesday Evenings at 6:00pm

The 1<sup>st</sup> – 6<sup>th</sup> grade students have begun a study of the Old Testament Patriarchs.

Come joins us as we become young disciples for Christ and unlock the good works that God has prepared for us from the start.



#### Sunday Evenings at 5:00pm

1<sup>st</sup> – 6<sup>th</sup> grade students - This year we are focusing more on the ability to navigate and memorize God's Word, which is crucial to disciple making.



#### Kids Camp ~ June 9-10

This is a new opportunity for those students that have completed kindergarten  $-3^{rd}$  grade. The cost of this camp is 50.00. This gives our younger students a camp experience but is just a single night.

#### Alpha Camp ~ June 21 - 24

Open to students that have completed the  $3^{rd} - 6^{th}$  grades. Cost this year will be \$150.00. Look for additional information coming soon as it is released from the Encampment.



#### Children's Summer Musical ~ July 17 - 21

This open to all students that have completed the  $1^{\rm st}-6^{\rm th}$  grades. We will meet each day from 9:00-2:00. Activities will include music, bible stories, games and more. Lunch provided each day.



#### **VBS 2022 ~ July 23 - 27**

Vacation Bible School will run Sunday evening – Thursday evening with Family Night happening on Friday evening. The times each evening will be 6:00-8:30. More info to come in the coming weeks.

### FOLLOWING JESUS CHANGES THE GAME

Mark StrebeckDavid TurnerBrian PatrickAssociate PastorPastorYouth & YSA Minister

3274 Little Cypress Dr. Orange, TX 77632 P.O. Box 2951 Orange, TX 77631 Office: 409-883-8905 Fax: 409-883-7956 www.littlecypressbaptist.org

# THE QUARTERLY

#### Youth



Hot Hearts was a success this year, and I want to give thanks to the students that came and the volunteers who took time to come and be a part of it. It is because of these kinds of commitments that make these events a success.



#### Disciple Now weekend ~ March 3-4

This year's Disciple Now will be a collaboration of LCBC, North Orange Baptist Church, Grace Point, and First Baptist Mauriceville. North Orange will be the host church this year. This year's theme is *The Pause*, it will focus on teaching students the importance of taking time in their busy lives to spend time with the Lord. You can sign your students up now and the cost this year will be \$20.

#### Student Life Camp ~ June 12-16 ~ Austin College Sherman, TX

It is important that if your teen will be going to camp this year to sign them up soon so that their spots will be locked in. I am also in need of a male sponsor to go with us to camp. If you are interested, please reach out to me and let me know. As with all things, if you have any questions please reach out and let me know.





As always, make sure you follow the LCBC Student Ministry on Facebook or Instagram @lcbcstudentministry.



## **Young Single Adults**

A note from...

Brian

As for YSA ministry, we are continuing to meet the second Monday of each month as we explore Craig Etheredge's Walk with God: A Practical Guide to Following Christ.

I also want to thank all the young adults who came to our night out bowing and ice cream in January. We had a great time, and I am looking forward to future activities.

Young Adults are also invited to our Wednesday night youth group starting at 6:00pm. There is something for the young adults during this time as well during Sunday mornings at 9:30.

If you have any questions please reach out.